Dear [Staff Member]:SAMPLE STAFF LETTER

Particularly now that the Coronavirus (COVID-19) has arrived in Tennessee, the potential spread of this new disease, and the risks it poses for those who become infected, is concerning to us all. Please know that maintaining the health, wellness and safety of our residents/tenants and staff is our number one priority. 
We are diligently following all news developments from the Tennessee Department of Health, DHS Adult and People with Disabilities and the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) to ensure that we are following all recommended practices.  
Older adults can be more vulnerable to the spread of illness, so please take extra care when hand washing and cleaning surfaces and cover your cough and sneezes with a tissue.  Continue to use the infection control training and practices you already implement each day. If you are not feeling well, we ask that you please notify us of your symptoms and not come to work when sick. You may risk spreading illness to our vulnerable population. [INSERT/ATTACH SICK LEAVE POLICY]  
You and your family may feel stressed and concerned over the Coronavirus news. Please remember to take care of yourself. Our residents/tenants and their families may also be feeling stressed and concerned. We are sharing updates with them as needed, but please use your training to help them in positive ways.  
Avoid sharing or spreading misinformation or private information protected by HIPAA. Please consult official resources for the latest information. [INSERT/ATTACH PRIVACY POLICY AND SOCIAL MEDIA POLICY]
Most recently, based on state requirements, all visitations of non-essential individuals will be restricted from entering our community. All essential individuals will be screened prior to being permitted into our community to determine if they meet any of the following criteria:
· Signs or symptoms of a respiratory infection, such as fever, cough, shortness of breath, or sore throat. 
· In the last 14 days, has had contact with someone with a confirmed diagnosis of COVID-19, or under investigation for COVID-19. 
· International travel within the last 14 days to countries with sustained community transmission. For updated information on affected countries visit: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/index.html 
Essential individuals are facility staff, outside medical personnel, vendors, adult protective services staff, licensing/survey staff, LTC Ombudsman & deputies (not volunteers), friends or family who are essential for the resident’s emotional well-being and care, or friends and family members visiting during end-of-life stages.  
If essential visitors meet any of these criteria they will be required to:
· Limit their movement to the resident’s apartment/room
· Limit surfaces touched
· Use appropriate personal protective equipment (PPE) – gown, gloves & mask
· Limit physical contact with the resident
There can be only 2 essential visitors per resident at a given time. Visitors will be encouraged to communicate by other methods like telephone, video chat, and social media.  We are posting signs on our entryway doors to notify visitors of this and communicating with resident families about the change.  
We will continue to update you on important news, emerging issues, or changes to scheduling or staffing via [INSERT COMMUNICATION CHANNEL]. Please contact your supervisor with any questions or concerns you may have.  Thank you for your commitment, hard work and support of our residents!
Sincerely,
[INSERT NAME AND INFORMATION]
